THREE VILLAGE CENTRAL SCHOOL DISTRICT #1 OF BROOKHAVEN AND SMITHTOWN

MINUTES ARCHIVES INFORMATION:

THE STONY BROOK UNION FREE SCHOOL DISTRICT #1 EXISTED FROM THE YEARS 1887-1966

THE SETAUKET UNION FREE SCHOOL DISTRICT #2 EXISTED FROM THE YEARS TBD-1966

JANUARY 21, 1966 THE QUALIFIED VOTERS OF THE SETAUKET AND STONY BROOK DISTRICTS APPROVED (2341 YES AND 110 NO) THE CONSOLIDATION OF THE STONY BROOK AND SETAUKET SCHOOL DISTRICTS TO FORM THE THREE VILLAGE CENTRAL SCHOOL DISTRICT. THE VOTE TOOK PLACE IN THE STATE UNIVERSITY OF NEW YORK'S GYMNASIUM.

SELECTION OF THE NAME OF THE NEW SCHOOL DISTRICT: THE NEWLY ELECTED BOARD UNANIMOUSLY ADOPTED THE PROPOSED NAME BY STUDENTS OF SETAUKET AND STONY BROOK TO BE THE THREE VILLAGE CENTRAL SCHOOL DISTRICT ON **MARCH 7, 1966**.

A SPECIAL DISTRICT MEETING BOND VOTE WAS HELD ON MARCH 30, 1966 TO: CONSTRUCT A SENIOR HIGH SCHOOL, TWO NEW JUNIOR HIGH SCHOOLS, TWO ELEMENTARY SCHOOLS AND ONE ADMINISTRATION BUILDING. THE TOTAL BOND WAS \$21,784,000. THE PROPOSITION PASSED 2651 YES/1261 NO.

WARD MELVILLE HIGH SCHOOL CONSTRUCTION BEGAN IN 1969 AND THE FIRST GRADUATING CLASS DID NOT PHYSICALLY ATTEND THE HIGH SCHOOL AS CONSTRUCTION WAS NOT COMPLETED IN TIME FOR ATTENDANCE.